

Cazier - DNR, Tim <tim.cazier@state.co.us>

Re: Tamarisk Control

1 message

Cazier - DNR, Tim <tim.cazier@state.co.us> To: "Nicole.Hapl" <Nicole.Hapl@kiewit.com> Tue, Jul 25, 2017 at 11:33 AM

Yes, spraying is acceptable as long as they follow BASF's recommendations. As I mentioned at the bottom of my email, sending us a copy of their itemized bill will suffice for our records. We'll also need the bill for cutting 2 years down the road.

Tim Cazier, P.E. Environmental Protection Specialist

P 303.866.3567 x8169 | F 303.832.8106 | C 303.328.5229 1313 Sherman St., Room 215, Denver, CO 80203 tim.cazier@state.co.us | www.mining.state.co.us

On Tue, Jul 25, 2017 at 11:27 AM, Nicole.Hapl <Nicole.Hapl@kiewit.com> wrote:

Just to make sure I'm reading right, so we can spay and don't cut (till 2 year) it will still be accepted and closed off your findings? What documentation would you need to show you for your records?



Nicole Hapl-Martinez

Plant Engineer

719/393/0026 office

719/393/7418 fax

Kiewit Infrastructure

3651 Wabash Street

Colorado Springs, CO 80906

From: Cazier - DNR, Tim [mailto:tim.cazier@state.co.us] Sent: Tuesday, July 25, 2017 11:17 AM To: Nicole.Hapl <Nicole.Hapl@kiewit.com> Subject: Fwd: Tamarisk Control

Nicole,

I talked to our weed control specialist, Michael Cunningham. His recommendation (below) is the same as what was circled in the "Cooperative Extension" attachment you sent me.

You mentioned on the phone that they intended to spray and cut 30 days later. Both the cooperative extension and Michael's recommendation is to spray and not touch it for 2 years to allow the chemicals to reach the root system. So what you are proposing is acceptable as long as you wait the 2 years instead of the 30 days.

To demonstrate they have been sprayed, you could send us a copy of their bill.

Please let me know if you have any other questions.

Tim Cazier, P.E.

Environmental Protection Specialist

P 303.866.3567 x8169 | F 303.832.8106 | C 303.328.5229

1313 Sherman St., Room 215, Denver, CO 80203

tim.cazier@state.co.us | www.mining.state.co.us

------ Forwarded message ------From: **Cunningham - DNR, Michael** <michaela.cunningham@state.co.us> Date: Tue, Jul 25, 2017 at 11:00 AM Subject: Tamarisk Control To: Tim Cazier - DNR <tim.cazier@state.co.us>

Tim,

If your Operator is proposing to use Arsenal for a foliar treatment, then they should wait 2 years before disturbing the tamarisk per BASFs recommendation. After 2 years when the cambium has turned brown, the vegetation should be burned or mulched. Off-site disposal at an appropriate location could also be an option. The same applies for the cut-stump treatment, mulch or burn vegetation afterwards. Let me know if you need anything else.

Michael Cunningham

Environmental Protection Specialist III



COLORADO Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety Department of Natural Resources

P 303.866.3567 x8116 | F 303.832.8106

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203

michaela.cunningham@state.co.us | www.mining.state.co.us